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MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:  Mayor Kyriacou and Members of the City Council 

FROM: Anthony Ruggiero, MPA, City Administrator 

RE:  Proposed Changes to the City Code Chapter 211, Vehicles and Traffic 

DATE:  May 4, 2020 

 

On April 20, 2020 the City Council held a public hearing to discuss proposed changes to the City 

Code Chapter 211, Vehicles and Traffic. The City Council partially closed that public hearing, 

adjourning items related to Roundtree Court to a Public Hearing scheduled for May 4, 2020. The 

decision was made due to a request from the Metra Homeowners Association. Inc. that the public 

hearing be adjourned in order to amend the proposed no parking zone on Roundtree Court.  

 

The no parking zone proposed on Roundtree Court on April 20, 2020 would have removed 

parking on the northwest side of the street from the easternmost point of the north parking lot to 

a point 110 feet east. That no parking zone has since been amended. The amended no parking 

zone will remove parking from the easternmost point of the driveway at 17 Roundtree Court to 

the westernmost point of the driveway at 15 Roundtree Court. The amendment was reached after 

the Superintendent of Street met with a representative of the Metra Homeowners Association, 

Inc. Roundtree Court has ample parking thanks to on street parking and two parking lots.  
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